The Government of Canada is pleased to provide the following comments for consideration by the Internet Governance Forum (IGF) Advisory Group meeting and Open Consultations scheduled on February 12 and 13, 2007.  First, we would like to sincerely thank and congratulate the Chair of the Advisory Group and the Secretariat for their role in organising the meeting, the Advisory Group for its guidance and hard work, the Greek hosts for the excellent facilities and logistical support, as well as the wide range of participants to the inaugural IGF held October 30 - November 2, 2006, who all helped make the Athens meeting a success.  
 

We believe that the key to the tremendous success of the IGF was and will continue to be its multistakeholder nature.  In our view, planning for the second and future meetings of the IGF should try to ensure that all stakeholders can and do participate in the discussions.  For that to happen, finding adequate resources to continue the Forum will be a major issue for the coming year.  It will be important for an increased number of fellowships to be provided to enhance participation from the developing world.  At the same time, adequate resources will be required to ensure that the Secretariat is able to perform its functions while remaining efficient and effective.  
 

The dynamic coalitions formed in Athens hold real promise and their work should provide an important and useful contribution to the IGF and to Internet governance more broadly.  Their contributions should be welcomed.  It will be important for dynamic coalitions’ members to create working spaces and mechanisms to allow them to work intersessionally, and to bring substantive progress reports to the second and future meetings of the IGF.  We recommend that a workshop session be scheduled in future IGF meetings to promote the exchange of views on such working methods, best cases, problems, platforms that have been used and other functional issues related to multistakeholder governance of the Internet.  A functional discussion of innovative working methods has the potential of making a significant contribution to the future of the dynamic coalitions related to the IGF, but to other organizations as well.
 

Canada has strongly encouraged the IGF to focus on capacity-building and development efforts.  This central purpose should continue to guide preparations for the future.  In that respect, the summaries of the IGF General Sessions, prepared by the Secretariat, and the reports to the IGF from the various workshop organisers have provided a useful and effective means of documenting the activities of the Forum for participants as well as those unable to attend.  

As we witnessed in Athens, there is considerable interest in information-sharing, best practices and networking among IGF participants.  The formal sessions and workshops play an important component of the work, particularly in aid of building capacity.  But we learned in Athens that there is also significant work done on the margins of the official meeting.  For that reason we believe it is vital to ensure that the venue for future IGF meetings be designed to encourage and facilitate informal meetings and networking.  The Athens venue was small enough to keep participants together and so encouraged interaction.  It also provided ample public space in the foyer and attached restaurants and service areas for groups to get together.  These elements should be kept in mind when future hosts are deciding on the sites for the meetings.
 

Canada believes the IGF Advisory Group was an appropriate mechanism to assist in convening the first meeting of the Forum.  We would support its continuation if all stakeholders believe it plays a helpful role.  There should be some opportunity for rotation of some portion of Advisory Group membership to ensure renewal.  We believe however that members should continue to serve in a personal capacity, to avoid enshrining a fixed system of representation.
 

In closing, Canada will continue to participate in the IGF and looks forward to the next Forum to take place in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, November 12-15, 2007.    
 

